Multi-Disciplinary Services Contracts Solution

In 1954, President Eisenhauer established the Small business Administration (SBA) to strengthen the competitiveness of the nation’s industrial base. Supporting SBA’s mission to promote competitive viability, small business set-aside programs have indeed contributed to enhancing the capabilities, diversity and sheer numbers of the industrial base, especially those of minority business entrepreneurs and those of federal contractors. Others have substantially benefitted by the creation of the HUBZone, Native American 8(a), disabled veteran-owned and, recently women-owned set-aside programs. 

Nonetheless, attrition rates for small federal have been consistently high over the past three decades. The primary cause for this is that as soon as small businesses exceed their small business designation, they are not longer competitively viable against the largest of federal systems integrators. Therefore, their only choice to protect their accomplishments is to sell out to a large company – consequently, any prior government investment in that firm is lost.

We should therefore ask ourselves the following: the largest federal systems integrators have an average of $30B in annual revenues. Should not the upper range of the small business community be worth at least two percent of that ($600M dollars) instead of the current 1,500 employees, which roughly translates into only $350 - $400 million in annual revenues? (This is a hypothetical example and not supported by any mathematical figures). It seems that over the course of the next 30 years, considering changing economic climates, a threshold of $600M may appear reasonable.  

One possible approach to better serve the growing small business community, may be to implement multi-discipline professional services contacts (similar to the environmental and facilities support services size standards), in particular Indefinite Delivery contracts through the General Services Agency (GSA). The multidisciplinary strategy makes sense because part of the problem with size standards is applying a discrete NAICS industry to multi-discipline contracts where the largest single industry activity may consist of 10 to 20 percent of the work. Yet, most service providers in the federal marketplace provide services across NAICS codes. In the proposed set-aside multidisciplinary contracts, where competitive ranges may be set up in accordance with following tiered size-standard system may serve to more adequately define small businesses in the U.S. economy and allow competition among peers:

	Number of Employees
	Tier

	1-75
	Tier 1

	75-250
	Tier 2

	250-500
	Tier 3

	500-1000
	Tier 4

	1000-1,500
	Tier 5

	1,500-2000
	Tier 6
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